Hinsdale Select Board
Meeting Minutes
Wednesday, July 27, 2022, 7:00 pm
Community Room, Downstairs, Town Hall
39 South Street, Hinsdale MA

Present:

Earl Peck, Chairman

Bart Collin, Selectman

Clarissa Mitchell, Administrative Assistant

Absent: Robert Graves, Town Administrator

At 7:07 pm, Earl opened the meeting. Chairman Peck motioned to approve the
previous minutes for July 13, 2022, and July 18, 2022 meetings; Collins seconded
it. All said, Aye.

Communications and Reports from Department Heads, Boards, and Chairs:

Lake Management- Monica Montferret:

Monica discussed the parking situation near the boat ramp. People are parking near
it, and it can be problematic for some people to unload their boats if parking too
close. There are no parking signs on the side of the road where the boat ramp is
located. Next, she discussed the DPW loaning them the sawhorses to put up during
herbicide treatments in front of the boat ramp. Lake Management would like to get
some signs with a few rules for Plunkett Lake. Selectman Collins motioned to have
them devise rules and run them by the Select Board; Earl Peck seconded. All said,
Aye. Lastly, Monica mentioned a temporary floating dock on Plunkett Lake, but
the Select Board did not want to make any decisions about it because it is a state-
owned lake.

Select Board Chair- Earl Peck reporting:

Earl noted the State is going to be paving Route 143. They have not given us a lot
of details yet.



New Business

Scott Tucker was asking the Select Board for a business certificate for his
contracting business. He needs one to get mail sent to his house. Bart Collins
motioned to approve the business certificate, and Earl Peck seconded it. All said,
Aye.

Next, Ozzie’s was looking to get a one-day liquor license for an event they are
doing. Selectman Collins motioned to approve it, and Earl seconded it. All said,
Aye.

Juan Hurtado from Trinity Solar was asking the Select Board if they would be able
to knock on residents’ doors to give them information about solar. Chairman Peck
recommended magnetic signs on the car, so people do not think it is a random car
in front of their house. He told the representative to go back and talk to his boss
about getting a sign. Earl also noted that he might be willing to make the curfew
until 7:00 pm.

Maxymillian, Inc. was the only company that submitted a bid for the Transfer
Station Capping Project. The bid amount was higher than expected. Earl Peck
motioned to table the discussion because Bob is absent, and Collins seconded it; all
said, aye.

Public Comment

Resident Bonnie Conner said last night’s meeting was misleading. She thought
there would be a presentation, and Earl Peck noted it was an informational session
compiling concerns from residents. A lot of people were caught off guard by the
meeting.

Chairman Peck motioned to adjourn the meeting at 8:01 pm, and Bart Collins
seconded it. All said, Aye.

Respectfully submitted,
Clarissa Mitchell
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